Mr. Ernest J. Vanek, Department of Physical Education, Wichita High School North, Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Emies

I understand that Dale Covert, Calvin Miller end Bob Kent are all fine prospects at El Dorado. I wish that when you had your golf match in Winfield Saturday that you had had an opportunity to talk to young Mr. Tucker of high school fame in Winfield.

This boy Calvin Miller, of El Dorado, is a brother of Jack Miller, formerly of the Kansas Aggies, but I understand they are not feeling very friendly toward the Manhattan set-up now, and Calvin may go elsewhere. He is a high jumper and an end on the football team, but he is planning to attend the jumior college one year because he works at a Skelly filling station and he can save enough money to go elsewhere later.

I would be interested in having you talk to any of these boys with an idea of their attending the University of Kansas.

I missed seeing you at the Relays Saturday, but I understand that business comes before pleasure and that you must take these boys and their assigned competitive matches on the day that they are to play.

I heard some good news concerning you and I am hoping that you are successful in the new set-up.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH